Marietta Area Service Committee of NA Meeting Minutes June 27, 2021

Next Meeting Sunday, July 25, 2021 @ 2:00 PM

Zoom Link below

Meeting ID: 625 345 8196

Password: 532995

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6253458196...

P.R. Subcommittee meeting is held @ 1:00 PM

WSR Subcommittee meeting is held @ 1:00 PM

H & I subcommittee meeting is held @ 12:00 PM

Quorum calculated to be 6 groups - Quorum met @ 2;10 PM

The Purpose of the Area was read by: Stephanie S.

The 12 Traditions were read by: Melissa P. .

The 12 Concepts were read by: Amy H.

Motion to accept June Minutes: David Problem

Motion Seconded: Felix L

Approved by Acclamation

Group Roll Call

Group	GSR	<u>Attendance</u>	Comments
Addicts in the Attic	Asa B.	XXXXXX	Off Quorum
Another Chance	Jodi M.	Present	
Architects of Adversity	David H	Х	
Easy Does It	Scott L.	Present	
End of the Road	Carrie A	Present	
Firehouse	Jesse F	Present	Needs to attend 2 meetings for quorum
Hold On to Hope	Jason E	X	
Just for Sunday	Billie E /Eric	Present	
Living the Program	Stephen R	Present	Two more for QUORUM
Lost Dreams Awaken	Rebecca	XXXXXXXXX	Off Quorum
NA at Noon	David	Present	
New Way of Life	Laura L	Present	
One is Too Many	Scott	XXXXXXXX	Off Quorum
Saturday Morning NA	Jaye	Х	On Quorum this meeting
Serenity on the Square	Myra	Present	
Spiritual Awakenings	Brian W	Present	
Surrender on Sunday	Nick W	Present	
T.A.C.O. Tuesday	Ashley	Present	
Unity Group	Kyle	XX	
We Group	Cecil	Present	Off Quorum
Rose Group	Sean	Present	2 more for Quorum

Position	Name	Attendance	Report
Chair	Curt H.	Present	N/A
Vice Chair	Stephanie S.	Present	N/APrese
Treasurer	Richard G.	Present	Attached
Alt. Treasurer	Vacant	N/A	N/A
Secretary	Melissa P.	Present	N/A
Alt. Secretary	Michael A	Present	N/A
RCM	Chris T	Present	N/A
RCMA	Shelia G	Present	N/A
Policy Parliamentarian	Dennis P.	Present	
Lit Distribution	Matthew Z.	Present	N/A
Alt. Lit Distribution	Vacant	N/A	N/A
Activities Chair	Vacant	N/A	N/A
H&I Chair	Vacant	N/A	N/A
PR Chair	Chris E	Present	Attached
WSR	Louis B.	Absent w/ notice	Attached
24hr Room Chair	Lonnie W	Present	Attached

Stephanie: Motion to suspend order of the day; Second by Nick

Chris T: Return to Order; Second by Billie E

GSR workshop begins at 2:14 PM GSR workshop ends ar 2:24

- Open Forum: 2:25 pm 2:35 pm
- Sean: A new group is forming called Rose Group. I would like to get the welcome packet
- Ashley: Taco Tuesday would like the same packet
- Lonnie: My home group is wondering about meeting again at Ridgeview
- Chris T. Ridgeview wants us back for meetings and Area Service
- Curt: It is in our policy that we meet in person so no need for motion to meet there

• Trusted Servant Reports: 2:36 pm -3:38 pm

• Chair's Report - Curt H.:

Report Attached

• Vice Chair Report: Stephanie S:

Report Attached

• Treasurer's Report - Richard G.

- We started with a balance of 2325.05, received 149.00 in donations, and a balance of 2416.82
- Report attached
- Secretary : Melissa P

Alt Secretary: Michael A.

No report.

• RCM Report - Chris T

- Chris T. Lengthy report from the floor. See attached report
- Shelia G.: No report

A discussion was had regarding a lawsuit from a hotel that was settled for 5,000.00 and the vote for Circle of Sisters. Chris T reported that the meeting dynamics at Region are quite confusing and dysfunctional

Subcommittee Reports

3:38 to 4:10

Policy Report - Dennis P.

- Report on the floor:Dennis P read a report on our Policy during our meeting. Please see attached report
- Lit Distribution: Matthew Z

 Matthew Z: Report read on the floor. As of today we have 225.00 cash on hand. We brought in 195.20 in April. I have 3485.47 in inventory value.
 We did receive a donation of literature valued at 101.90 and will be added to our inventory

H&I Report - Vacant:

 H&I meeting: We meet the last Sunday of the month at 1:00 PM on Zoom <u>https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89382651230?pwd=R1cwVXUxWGZBdXB</u> WdWxYa0FOVWFEdz09

Meeting ID: 893 8265 1230

o Passcode: 907448

We had 4 people in attendance.

We discussed some women going into MMAC for a meeting. They were asked on a personal level to help bring so positive recovery to their meeting. We thought this would be a great opportunity to get an H and I meeting started. Erin H., from PR, will speak to a contact there to see if they would be open to that. It was also expressed that these women are in need of sponsors. Any available women who can spare an hour a week to sponsor a woman are encouraged to reach out. Thank you in advance.

Also H & I and PR will be reaching out to Grand Recovery to see if they're open to having an H & I meeting there. Details of which will be laid out after elections.

H and I as well as PR (present at the meeting) would like to put on workshops at the Game Day event on July 24th @ 5:00 pm for anyone who would like to get qualified for these committees, learn what they do, or what

Activities - Vacant:

- Activities meeting: We meet the last Sunday of the month at 1:00 PM on Zoom
- https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81658449482?pwd=RXRLbIVKMzJmRXNR RkE5NmZYcUtHdz09
- Meeting ID: 816 5844 9482

o Passcode: 010343

0

We discussed what we need to do before the Game Day event:

- Meghan will inventory Activities box (she has at her home)
- Meghan will price out food from a warehouse store

- Meghan will update the flyer to include workshops
- Scheduled a Zoom meeting closer to the event to finalize purchase plans
 - July 10th at 1:30 pm
 - Meeting ID: 87384191257
 - Passcode: 801277
- Steph S will be reaching out for a speaker (7:00pm)

• PR Report - Chris E.:

- Verbal report: 8 of us met today and discussed the new policy updates with Dennis P et al. .We spent 171.49 we will seek to get reimbursed for .
- O Written report attached.

WSR Report - Louis B:

- Report from the floor read by Curt H.
- o Written report attached.

• 24 Hour Room Report - Lonnie W

- Won't be meeting again until August. We have very support on our committee (three members) Report Attached
- Written report attached.

Old Business:

<u>N/A</u>

Nominations:

Felix L for H & I Chair Carrie A Vice Chair Nomination by Chris E Second by Billie

Service Resumes Attached Michael A for Secretary

Elections on the floor: Stephanie S for ASC Chair, Approved Karen H Treasurer; Approved; Richard L Alt Treasurer Approved; Susan A; Policy Approved; Erin H PR Chair Approved

New Business

Stephanie S: We will notify Ridgeview that we will begin meeting there beginning July 25

NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED:
Sunday, July 25 @ 2:00 PM
At Ridgeview Hospital Auditorium
Available Area Trusted Servant Positions:

- No Nominations for Following Positions:
 - Alternate Literature Distribution
 - Activities Chair
 - Alt Secretary
 - Policy
 - WSR

Refer to MASCNA Policy for cleantime/service requirements and duties for each position. Policy can be found at MariettaNA.org